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Elk of the Month –– Jim Jordan 

 
Jim Jordan, with significant support from Connie, inherited the 
chair for our always popular Pizza & Spaghetti Night. This well 
attended monthly event is also a first introduction to our new 
members. We schedule new member orientation following 
dinner as a great example of our social activities. In addition, Jim 
& Connie also acquired a Taco Team. Please thank them both 
when you attend one of the 10 Pizza & Spaghetti Nights and 
Team 3 taco night. Finally, continued thanks to Lois Gruber as 
she still helps the kids with both events. 
 

 

 

 



The following have submitted applications for 
membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
 
Yvonne Edwards proposes Allan Woltman and 
Linda Woltman; Gary Dusky proposes Patrice 
Dickinson and Tony Ivins proposes Bryan Johnson. 
 

 
 

 
J 

 
 
 
 

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Harlan Moore 
 
  Thanksgiving is complete, hope you had a blessed 
  holiday. It was a busy month at the Lodge,  
  beginning with the CHEA mid-term meeting in  
  Sacramento, all required officers attended. Our  
  annual Veterans Lunch was very successful. I’ll only 
  add that Rudy & Patty and team planned and 
delivered a fantastic event in honor of our members, guests, and 
veterans from the greater Auburn area. I am confident Rudy will 
provide more detail in his monthly report. At this writing, our annual 
Public Safety Night hasn’t occurred. But our team of Dempsey & Judi 
Billey and Tom & Diana Hart report sponsor sales are generous and 
the response from first responder agencies was plentiful and 
appreciated. Safe to report in advance a successful event, always well 
planned and executed. Honoring Vets and First Responders is part of 
the best of the work we do in the community. 
 
Don’t miss our December events, Birthday Dinner Friday the 4th, 
Pancake Breakfast December 8th, 9:00 -Noon. Same day at 1:00 PM 
we will conduct our annual Elks Memorial in honor of our Brothers 
and Sisters, we have lost since last December. If you come for 
breakfast, please stay, if you don’t make it for breakfast please attend 
the memorial it is an annual event that honors our Absent Members. 
Better get your tickets for The New Year’s Dinner Dance. Don’t be left 
out. A safe bet is that Crab Feed Tickets will be on sale early in January 
likely the first Taco Tuesday. 
 
Finally, my wish for all our members and friends for a safe and joyous 
Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 
Please share our good work with others, “Ask a friend or family 
member,” to become an ELK to join us in the important work and 
social activities we all enjoy. Be safe and have a wonderful holiday 
season! 
 
Questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or email 
Harlan@hemoore.com  See you at the Lodge! 
 
Fraternally, 
Harlan 
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Every Tuesday Except December 24th & 31st 

Taco Tuesday 
Lunch social 

 
Every Wednesday Except December 25th 

Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 
 

Friday December 6, 2019 
Birthday Dinner 

Beef Medallions w/ Wine Mushroom Sauce 
& Herb Parmesan Crusted Fish 

Rice Pilaf & Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Sunday December 8, 2019 

Elks All You Can Eat 
Pancake and French Toast Breakfast 9 am to 12 noon 

Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 
Bacon, Sausage and Ham 

Biscuits & gravy 
Hash Browns 

 
Thursday December 12, 2019 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Monday December 31, 2019 

New Year’s Eve Dinner 
Prime Rib or Salmon 

Winter Squash Soup and Salad 
Plus, all the Fixings 
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Butcher Block 
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  The Auburn Building Hall Corporation has to 
  make updates and changes in its operation 
and   needs to have an office.  ABH President 
Manny   Martinez is doing a great job getting an 
office   put together in the room in the Lodge that 
  was first used to store liquor for the bar.  
 
After the November 11th Veterans Parade in Auburn, 
several Auburn Elks Lodge members with help from 
volunteers had a drink and snack ready for the veterans.  
Auburn had a really nice turnout for the parade. 
 
After being an officer in Auburn Elks Lodge, the Northeast 
District, and the California Hawaii Elks Association for the 
better part of the last 45 years, I have decided it is time for 
me to pass the torch. I will not seek reelection as Secretary 
for the 2020-2021 Lodge year. I am confident that among 
our 700+ members, there are those who will step up.  I ask 
that anyone interested in becoming Secretary contact me so 
I can explain what the job entails.   
 
If you have ordered a name badge, check the bulletin board 
in the office. 
 
Dues are due; remember, if you do not pay your dues, you 
cannot participate in any function of the Lodge. 
 
If you have a change of address or need to order a name 
badge, we have order forms in the office or at the bar. Please 
remember to print legibly so that the correct information 
gets to the Secretary, and if you lose your key card or badge, 
there is a $10 charge to replace it. 
 
As always, if you want to reach me, please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591. 
 
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary                                
 

 
    
                    

 

Piggy Bank Tally Through November 

Millennium Club 
Kirk Brown 
Michael Cosby 
Harlan Moore 
 
Century Club 
Harvey Eisley 
Rick Sutherland  
Bill Rowe 
Leonard Ferretti  
Dick Robart 
 
52 Club 
Joe Mathe 
Dennis Koehn 
Michael Bielski 
 

 

     From the Secretary  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                

                
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

New Officers for 2019 
                  

 Exalted Ruler: Harlan Moore 
 Leading Knight:  Bill Chelonis 
 Loyal Knight: Linda Lee Talso 
 Lecturing Knight: Bill Costa  
 Secretary: Bob Oles 
 Treasurer: John Madeiros 
 Tiler: Michael Bielski 
 Inner Guard is open 
 Chaplain: Manny Martinez 
 Esquire: Jim Boston 
 Trustees:  Sharon Bettencourt, Royce 
 Birks, Wayne Helley, Kathy Madeiros, 
 and Samuel Frazier, III.     
 Alternate Representative to Grand 
 Lodge: David Provan 

 

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumb

er=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access 

through this link is restricted to Lodge members 

only.  Members who don't yet have a password may 

register by giving their membership number and 

name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 
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CRYING CORNER 
It pays to attend Lodge.  Lodge meetings are held on the 
2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except for November 
and December 2nd Thursday only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. 
and the meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on October 24, 2019, $96 major 

jackpot was lost due to his absence by #002913 David 

Pickett and on November 24, 2019 $113 mayor jackpot 

was lost due to his absence by 003728 Rudy Velik.   It pays 

to attend Lodge.   

 

 
  Bill Costa, Lecturing Knight 

 

 
Sickness and Distress 
 
Warren Manley had his shoulder replaced recently. As of this 

report he has had two additional surgeries due to infections. 

He is at Sienna extended living 11600 Education St. 95603 

Rhonda Rogers PER had shoulder surgery for range of motion 

relief. 

Barbara Espinoza had a stroke and is in Sutter Roseville 

recovering in intensive care unit (ICU) 

Gary Bergquest has entered into an assisted living. 

Kathy Arnold had surgery. (Unknown) 

Buck Gein was admitted into an extended living facility to 

regain his health  

Lodge of Sorrow 
 
 
  

  

Born on June 4, 1923 in Lorain, Ohio. He went to be with the 

Lord Jesus on October 25, 2019. He was 96 years young. He 

was an Army veteran who served his country in WWII. 

Followed by 36 years of service at McClellan AFB. 

If anyone has any sickness and distress, contact me. I am 
usually at the Lodge on Tuesday and Wednesday.  e-mail: 
costab78@gmail.com 
 
Bill Costa 
Lecturing Knight 

 
  

MONTHLY BIRTHDAY DINNER 

 DECEMBER - JANUARY 
 
Have a holly, jolly CHRISTMAS - it's the best time of the 
year! Chef Scott will be preparing a delectable holiday 
meal of Beef Medallions with Wine Mushroom sauce, 
Herb Parmesan Crusted Cod, and all the extras.  Bring 
your holiday spirit and join host Sharon Bettencourt for 
this fun DECEMBER evening, there may even be some 
surprises.  Don’t forget to get your tickets. 
 
Ciao, get ready for a Touch of Italy with our JANUARY 
Birthday Dinner.  Chef Scott will be preparing a special 
Italian dinner of Asiago Lasagna, Italian Sausage with 
onions and bell peppers, Penne Pasta, and all the extras.  
Tickets for the JANUARY Birthday Dinner go on sale Taco 
Tuesday, December 3rd, from 4:30 – 6:00 pm. 
 
If you are a member with a birthday in January, you will 
receive an invitation which includes a dinner voucher and 
a free drink ticket. Take your voucher to the Lodge and 
exchange it for a seating ticket PRIOR to the night of the 
event. You then select a table and seat from the seating 
chart. Tickets can be purchased for spouses and guests. 
Please remember that reservations are required, and 
selected seating comes first. 
 
ELK members with a birthday in January will be honored, 
as well as those ELK members with anniversaries in 
January will also be honored. 
 
Hope to see you at the Birthday Dinners.  
Bob Espinosa 
Birthday Dinner Chairman 
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        Lodge Manager

  

 
I hope you have had an enjoyable and safe Thanksgiving 
Holiday.  I would like to thank all volunteers who have 
helped this past year making it a very successful year at 
the Elks.  I hope you all have a great New Year. 
Now that you are still stuffed from your Thanksgiving, I 
will get you all excited about the happenings at the Elks 
for December.  We start with Winter Wonderland 
Birthday Dinner on December 6th featuring Beef 
Medallions and Herb Crusted Fish.  On December 8th is 
the Elk’s All You Can Eat Pancake and French Toast 
Breakfast Starting at 9 am featuring Jimmy’s Omelet Bar 
followed by The Elks Memorial starting at 1 pm.  We end 
the month with our New Year’s Eve Dinner Dance with 
your choice of either Prime Rib or Salmon entrée, soup 
and salad plus a live band to dance the night away until 
the Champagne toast. 

Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday Except 
December 24th & 31st and every Wednesday we have the 
Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts Blue Plate Specials Except 
December 25th . 

Have a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  

Remember Be Safe this Christmas Season. 

Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 

 

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 
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Veterans Corner 
 

December is one of my favorite months. Christmas is knocking at your door, whether you are ready or not. 
Remember the Boy Scout Motto: Be prepared. Plan wisely and spend judiciously on family and friends this holiday 
season. Enjoy Christmas with those whom you have affection. Remember that December 7 is Pearl Harbor 
Remembrance Day. 
Last month we had a couple of events that are big to our Lodge and our Veterans.  The Lodge's Veterans luncheon on 
November 8 was a rousing success. We served 100 Veterans and 42 of their guests.  By looking at some of the plates of 
food that passed my way, no one went hungry. BBQ chicken and BBQ pork ribs were a big hit. Nine wonderful ladies 
from our Lodge helped with the decorating, serving, and visiting with our Veterans. These ladies provided our Veterans 
with a warm greeting as they entered the Lodge.  The wonderful ladies were Ellie Brown-Silva, Rita Parish, Vicki Harris, 
Judi Billey, B.J. Thomas, Eleanor Archer, Blanch Beckes and her daughter L.K (who is also a member of this Lodge), and 
Patty Pelzman.  Thirty-three members of this Lodge sponsored a table. Thank you very much for all your support and 
assistance. Plans are already underway for next year's Veterans luncheon. Remember, if you are a Veteran, please plan 
on attending this ‘free to all veterans’ luncheon  as our Lodge's way of saying, "Thank you for your service." As a side 
note, our very own Barbara Espinosa designed the poster advertising this luncheon. 
On to the Veterans Day Parade on November 11. A group of about 20 people from this Lodge accomplished a yeoman's 
task of cooking and wrapping 1500 hot dog sandwiches to be handed out at the Gold Country Fairgrounds after the 
parade. Along with the hot dogs, this group gave out chips, cookies, and a drink to a lot of tired and hungry parade 
participants and viewers. Those able-bodied workers were Dave and Val Provan, Rex and Maralee Gouldthread, Betty 
Jo Thomas, Nancy Vogel, Mark and Debbie Lund, Val Montgomery, Jim and Barbara Broderick, Sandy and Terry Preston, 
Dave Harrison, Jim and Vicki Harris, Cathy Seeno, as well as Patty Pelzman and me. 
The November Birthday Dinner at the Lodge hosted by Patty Pelzman and me, along with B.J. Thomas and Judi Billey, 
preceded all of this. Bob Espinosa did the emcee duties. I was supposed to help with the dinner but ended up sick and 
had to bow out. I don't think anyone missed me. The dinner was a success as it led off the Veterans month activities 
with the Lodge decorated in beautiful patriotic colors. 
The Lodge has a long list of Veterans, and November is when we pay tribute to them and post their photograph (some 
of which taken when they served) on the wall. There was also a memorial wall. I trust that you took the time to visit 
the Lodge and see what we do to celebrate and honor our Veterans during November. If not, try to stop by sometime 
next November. 
Remember our Troops serving harm's way this month as you celebrate Christmas. They are a long way from home and 
are unable to celebrate Christmas like the rest of us. Say a prayer for their safe return. For the rest of us here in the 
good ole U.S. of A., have a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year. Stay healthy, happy, and do not forget to put 
that smile on first thing in the morning: God Bless America and you, my fellow Americans. 
 
Rudy Pelzman, Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail: laketahoe@att.net 
Home:  (916) 771-0294   
Cell: (916) 316-1530 
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1.9 Billion Christmas Cards are mailed in the USA every year. 

When was the first Christmas card sent? Who designed it? 

Answer: The first Christmas card was sent in 1843 and was 

designed by John Horsley. 

When was Christmas declared as a federal holiday in the United 

States? 

Answer: 1870 

Who created Rudolph, the most popular reindeer of Santa Claus? 

Answer: Robert L. May created Rudolph in 1939, when he wrote a 

Christmas-themed story-poem to attract customers in his 

department store. 

 

 



Auburn Elks Lodge Honors Placer County Public Safety Officers 

 
Auburn Elks Lodge honored 11 public safety officers at their 35th annual Public Safety Awards Dinner and Presentation, held 
Thursday, November 21. A full house honored the outstanding personnel of 2019 from each local department, including Auburn 
Fire, Auburn Police; CAL Fire; CHP; Foresthill Fire; Newcastle Fire; Placer County Sherriff’s Office; Penryn Fire; Placer Hills Fire; 
South Placer Fire; and US Forestry/American River Ranger District. 
  
Each recipient received a plaque honoring them for their outstanding service and dedication to the citizens of Placer County.  A 
special thank you to you, our members, who were sponsors to help defray costs to honor each recipient and their spouses.  Due 
to the wonderful response of our members, it has become necessary to pre-sell tickets for this event. Tickets will go on sale, and 
a seating chart used for 2020 — more specifics next year. Without your sponsorship, this event would not be possible. 

Dempsey Billey and Tom Hart 

 

 

L-R: John Rogers, Auburn Fire Department; Phillip Keon, Placer County Sheriff's Office; Darin Nelson, Cal Fire; Justin Buathier, 
Penryn Fire; Lisa Giblin, South Placer Fire District; Matthew McCoy, Newcastle Fire Protection Dist; Matthew Slusher, Placer Hills 
Fire Dist; Addison Gibson, Foresthill Fire Protection Dist; (not pictured: Chris Sanschagrin, Auburn Police Department;  and Colby 
Hemm, California Highway Patrol;  
 

Engine #341 and #342 of US Forestry American River Ranger District 
 

 
 

From L to R: Richard Williams, Dave Wheeler, Liz Elhoffer, Courtney McGee, Eric Husmann, .Jason Satterthwaite, Mike Durocher, 
Kyle Miller, Alejandro Vargas, Ryan Hopkins, Jeremy Hieronimus, Zach Huff 
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Lodge Clean Up Reminder 
 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday 
each month at 9:00 am. The next one is on December 
4th. 
 
In October we did some general cleanup inside & 
outside, vacuumed carpets, cleaned ceiling fans, cleaned 
doors and windows inside and out, cleaned and dusted 
bar area, cleaned lobby, cleaned shuffleboard room, 
cleaned kitchen, cleaned coffee area, cleaned popcorn 
machine, margarita machine, nacho machine, dusted 
blinds, wiped down plastic shields, carts, fans and much, 
much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked 
in November: PER Dick Robart, PER Bob Espinosa, Tom 
Eastman, Henry Tukloff, Elaine Jenanyan,  Cedric O’Hern, 
Jim Harris, Gary Cox, Ron Bailey, Ray Simoneau, Michael 
Van Hook, Mike Slattery, Jesse Thompson,  Tad 
Berkebile, Gary Reed, Gary Dusky, Edward Rodriguez, 
Cedric Trujillo, Remy Giannini, Rex Gouldthread and 
Harold McCoy. 
  
There are some names I could not make out, so if I 
misspelled yours, let me know.  Turnout was good, but 
we can always use a few more. Please come out and give 
us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

  

    
   Christmas is almost here. We have a 
   lot of Lodge activities that are very 
   important to us.  One is the Dec 8th 
   pancake breakfast, followed by the 
   Elks memorial at 1:00 PM.  This 
memorial is our annual tribute to our absent members. 
We are still looking for officers and committee vacancies for 
this next Lodge year.  If you or know someone that would like 
to get involved with the Elks, this is the best way to become 
an active member of the Lodge.  
Please remember the Purple Pig tickets mailed to you. The 
contributions help our CHEMPI kids and families. The drawing 
for the four (4) half pigs will be at the New Year's Eve party. 
You do not need to be present to win. We will call you. Again, 
these donations help our kids to Walk, Talk, See, and play. 
Have a safe and pleasant holiday. 
 
Wishing all our members and friends a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 
 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER 
Leading Knight 
530-570-8896 
b.chelonis@att.net 
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From the Station of the Leading Knight   

 Bill Chelonis 
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Oct 2nd  
1st Roger Imsdahl/Wayne Helley  
2nd Jimmy Mullins/John Tysen 
3rd Rick DeKnoop/Bill Mc Peak  
Attendees: 
Bill Nordstrom/Rex Gouldthread  
Don Council/Mike Cosby  
Jack Meylink/Manny Martinez  
 
Oct 16th 
1st Al Hewitt/Roger Imsdahl  
2nd Don Council/Ron Ruskaff  
3rd Rex Gouldthread/Bill Costa  
Attendees: 
K J/ Rick DeKnoop  
Dave McGuire/Mike Cosby  
Chuck Cooper/Bill Mc Peak  
 
Oct 23rd 
1st Chuck Cooper/Al Hewitt  
2nd KJ/Rick DeKnoop  
3rd Rex Gouldthread/Roger Imsdahl  
Attendees: 
Remy Giannini/Dave McGuire  
Bill Costa/Don Council  
Wayne Helley/Ron Ruskaff  
Mike Cosby/Bill McPeak  
Jimmy Millennia/ Gary Hubbard  
 
Oct 30th 
1st Remy Giannini/Wayne Helley  
2nd Chuck Cooper/Gary Hubbard  
3rd Roger Imsdahl/K J 
Attendees: 
Don Council/Bill Mc Peak/ 
Rick DeKnoop/Mike Cosby  
Rex Gouldthread/Dave McGuire  

   

 

                      

               
        

Pool Tournament Results for October 

 

 
 

  

  

SHUFFLEBOARD RESULTS FOR OCTOBER 
 
Oct 2nd 
1st Maureen Borg/Kris Cosby 
2nd Sally Imsdahl/Connie Burns 
3rd Julie Pollock/Jacquie Conci 
 
Oct 9th 
Lodge closed 
 
Oct 16th 
1st Glenda Cooper/Jan Quarry 
2nd Julie Pollock/Kris Cosby 
3rd Jacquie Conci/Ann Council 
 
Oct 23rd 
1st Jacquie Conci/Ellen Whitty 
2nd Barbara Hewitt/Ann Council 
3rd Jan Quarry/Glenda Cooper 
 
Oct 30th 
1st Ellen Whitty 
2nd Nadine Hubbard/Ann Council 
3rd Jan Quarry/Julie Pollock 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 
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 02  Hall, Suzanne 

 03  Bernard, Richard H 

 03  Grinnell, Joseph A 

 03  Lewis, Donald E 

 03  Roby, Donald R 

 05  Belisle, Dennis A 

 06  Cowan, Clay Patrick 

 06  Schroeder, Robert 

 07  Acker, Heinz H 

 07  Imrie, John N 

 09  Pisanu, Tony 

 11  Bray, Geri R 

 11  Fuller, James L 

 11  Harmon, Ronald A 

 12  Peyton, Dennis G 

 12  Saunders, Lloyd 

 13  Elenberger, Gerald 

 13  Gloyd, Robert A 

 13  Rakstad, Zaida 'Cookie' 

 14  Wilkinson, William 

 15  Lyndon, Wayne 

 15  Sandoval, Mark 

 16  Johnson, Richard A 

 16  Souza, Robert D 

 17  Eichhorn, Barbara Lois 

 18  Hart, Thomas H 

 19  Carlson, Kenneth R 

 20  Eckard, Robert D 

 20  Hewitt, Al L 

 21  Harbour, John 

 22  Alenza, Gary 

 22  Bottarini, Carrie 

 22  Hopper, William D 

 22  Peters, Michael Joseph 

 22  Winschell, Ervan C 

 23  Bowman, Rebecca D 

 23  Cascarelli, Joseph 

 25  Jacobsen, Lawrence F 

 25  Sokol, Dan 

 26  Henggeler, Eugene C 

 27  Flick, Earl R 

 29  Hobbs, Mary C 

 29  Waltz, William 

 31  Mapa, Gene S 

 31  Martin, David 

 31  McAfee, Nelson B 

 31  Powell, Coy G 

 31  Timpone, David 

 
11 

ELKS RV CLUB 
 
Proposed Outings for 2020 
 
Thank you to those that have already volunteered, 
but as you can see, we still need a Trail Boss for 
Pioneer RV Park, Sugar Barge RV Park, and 49er RV 
Ranch. If you would like to volunteer to be a trail 
boss for any of these remaining outings, please 
contact our Wagon Master, JoAnn Dusky, at 916-
624-4777 or email jadsky1@sbcglobal.net. You can 
make it as easy or as hard as you want. You can 
provide all of the meals, some of the meals, none of 
the meals, or have potlucks. One meal of a "heavy 
hors d'oeuvres potluck" always seems to go over 
well. A night at the local Elks Lodge for dinner is 
always fun too. So please think about volunteering 
for one of the remaining outings. 
 
Vineyard RV Park, Vacaville, CA 
Monday March 30-April 1 (3 nights) 
Cheryl and Bud Tade - Trail Boss 
Mykell and Bill Morgan - Wranglers 
 
Almond Tree RV Park, Chico, CA 
Sunday May 3-6 (4 nights) 
Harold & Brenda McCoy - Trail boss 
Clay & Barbara Cowan -Wranglers  
 
Pioneer RV Park, Quincy, CA 
Thurs. July 9-12 (4 nights) 
Trail boss needed 
 
Sugar Barge RV Park, Bethel Island, CA 
Tues July 28-31 (4 nights) 
Trail boss needed 
 
49er RV Ranch, Columbia, CA 
Thurs. Aug 20-23 (4 nights) 
Trail boss needed 
 
Rivers Edge RV Park, Clio, CA 
Sun. Sept 13-16 (4 nights) 
Rick and Jeannie Vastola - Trail Boss 
Tim and Barbara Smith - Wranglers 
  
Oceano-Five Cities Elks Lodge, Oceano, CA 
Weds. Oct 7-13 (7 nights) 
Ron and Joanne Harmon - Trail Boss   
 

mailto:jadsky1@sbcglobal.net
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